Library & Learning Support Services – Meeting Minutes
DATE:    February 22th 2008                                

TIME:      1:30 – 3:00

LOCATION:  Room 105

Members present: Rosa Armendariz, Ed Bolds, Christina Goff, JoAnn Hobbs, Le Pham Le, Richard Tan, and Nancy Ybarra 

1. Review and approval of minutes

2. Review of membership list

3. Announcements
· Christina will be presenting at a Student Learning Outcome (SLO) workshop sponsored by the Council of the Chief Librarians, California Community Colleges. Presentation will include review of library program, course, and orientation level student learning outcomes. She will report back to this group at the March 28th, 2008 meeting.

· Richard and Nancy will be attending training on student learning outcomes sponsored by the Academic Senate for California Community Colleges.

· Nancy suggested one of our L&LSS committee members attend the October Student Success Conference sponsored by the statewide Academic Senate. For additional information go to: http://www.asccc.org/Events/studentsuccess.htm 

· For additional information about Basic Skills and assessment, you can visit the website for the Center of Student Success:  http://css.rpgroup.org/index.php
4. Review Purpose and Charge of L&LS Service Committee
· The L&LSS committee is a subcommittee of the Teaching and Learning Project (TLP). 

· The purpose of this committee is to coordinate assessment efforts for all member areas included in Library and Learning Support Services.

· In addition to the charge from TLP, accreditation standards require student learning outcomes for L&LSS.

· Eventually we will work towards building SLOs for each L&LSS area. For the remainder of the Spring 2008 semester we will focus on designing assessment projects that assess institution level L&LSS SLOs. Those are: 

Library and Learning Support Services SLOs

LMC students utilizing various Library and Learning Support Services will:

1. access and effectively utilize available campus Library and Learning Support Services.

2. apply knowledge learned and competencies gained from using Library and Learning Support Services to academic coursework and assignments.

3. demonstrate information competency skills needed to meet the research demands of academic course work and life long learning.
· The goal is to move beyond student satisfaction surveys and attempt to measure what students are learning by using our services.

5. Structure of Meetings
· Christina and Ed are co-coordinators and will alternate duties. 
· Meetings will be used for the sharing of ideas and for hands-on professional development opportunities. 
6. Identifying and Prioritizing L&LSS Topics for Discussion
· TLP would like all areas to design an assessment plan by the end of this semester and to be implement the plan next semester (FA 08).
· The new tutoring model will be finalized in mid-spring. Rosa will email tutoring plan draft to members for possible endorsement at out next meeting. 
· Tutoring at LMC will now “live” within the L&LSS framework for assessment and professional development purposes. 
· Nancy discussed L&LSS as a standing body of the college and how that relates to the Resource Allocation Process (RAP). A department or program cannot apply for RAP without completing a Program Review, unless it is considered a “standing body of the College.”
· Joann proposed that the L&LSS committee create an action plan to extend our services to the Brentwood center. We can examine services at the San Ramon campus. 
7. Begin discussion on the process of creating program specific SLOs for each L&LSS service.
· Nancy presented the Program Assessment Plan document we will all be asked to fill out this semester.

· Christina will bring the Library Assessment Pilot documents to the next meeting. 

· For the next meeting: Please chose a question about your service area that you would like to see answered with a program assessment project. 

8. Determine Meeting Schedule for Spring 08 term
· The meeting dates and times are: 


March 28th, 2:00-3:30


April 25th, 2:00-3:30

· Also discussed was the possibility of Ed and/or Christina meeting individually with people who are unable to come to the meetings, but would like assistance creating their assessment plans. 
